MIDWIFERY SERVICES REVIEW

TERMS OF REFERENCE 

1. Background 
Subsequent to formal consultation, it has been agreed that the long term future of maternity services in Hertfordshire will involve obstetric led deliveries being provided at the Lister hospital in Stevenage and at the Watford General hospital. Both of these units will also have co located stand along midwifery led birthing units.

It has been further agreed that there will be local general hospitals located at Hemel Hempstead and in Welwyn Garden City.

There had been a midwifery led birthing unit at Hemel Hempstead hospital. This however, has been temporarily closed due to staffing difficulties and reduced number of deliveries. 

2. Scope of the Review 

The review will  focus on what services can be provided which are clinically sustainable for the long term. The review will advise on the following: 
i. Whether the stand alone midwifery unit at Hemel Hempstead should be re opened and if so in what format. 

ii. Whether there are implications from the outcome of i) above on what should be considered for the Local General hospital at Welwyn Garden City
iii. To recommend what ante natal and post natal services could be provided in local general hospitals and in other community settings. 

iv. To recommend what gynaecological  services could be provided at the local general hospitals 

v. To recommend what action should be taken to enhance clinically sustainable choices for women in respect of home births. 

3.
Conduct of the review 
The review will be led by an obstetrician and midwife appointed by the National Clinical Advisory Team. The review will be independent and will make recommendations that are in line with good practice and are sustainable for the long term. 

The review team will consider available evidence and will interview a range of stakeholders as part of their considerations. 

4.
Governance Arrangements
The outcome of the review will be a report addressing the questions raised in section 2 of these terms of reference. The report will be put in the public domain. 
The report will be considered by the Delivering Quality Healthcare for Hertfordshire Programme Implementation Board. The Project Implementation Board will then consider whether the recommendations require further public consultation. Dependant on the outcome of this, recommendations will then be made to the Boards of the respective organisations. 
5.
Timescale:

The review will commence on 15th May 2008. A final report will be published in September 2009. 
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